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The Flowering of Christ 1 
Sunday, January 30, 2022   5:05 am  

1. Good Day. Buona Giornata. Bonne Journee. Buenos Dias. Guten tag. I Am Mother Mary and I 
welcome all dear souls to my new series: The Flowering of Christ. We will commune together 
each week for the totality of 2022, so invite your friends. I’m not a dead character from a book 
that is centuries old. I Am alive and well, as I live in-between worlds in the formless world. My 
assignment is to strengthen and deepen my relationship with the many Christs who are on the 
earth at the time. I look forward to developing new relationships as well, in unity between the 
formless and the worlds of form, specifically the earth. 

2. We will deeply explore topics that are of concern to many of you. These communications will 
not be brief, supportive messaging. They will be more in-depth. Each week, we will explore a 
topic of interest. How do I know what these are? I know because you tell me, dear ones. You 
and I may have different sets of circumstances and experiences, but we are all part of the great 
and wondrous Oneself and are connected on the soul level. I hear your prayers. I know your 
deepest thoughts and feelings and I can relate. I lived on the earth once as Christ and as the 
mother of Christ, both literally and figuratively. I know firsthand how difficult this can be. 

3. First, let me make both a disclaimer and a proclamation. I do not have quick and easy answers 
or fixes for anything. We will come to know together as one. There will be no topic that will be 
off-limits. We will explore all that we need to explore, boldly and unabashedly so. 

4. Let’s get started and jump in the pool. I want to address the elephant in the room. So many 
Christ-level souls just don’t feel like they are Christ. All the old ideas about Christ have given 
many doubts that they can walk the earth as God in man. 

5. There is also a prevalent idea that Christ is the ultimate type of spiritual person. Then, there 
are many different ideas of what a spiritual person is. One of the most perplexing of these is 
that spiritual people do not see the bad or evil things in the world. They can’t see them because 
they believe that to do so would mean that they aren’t spiritual enough. There must be 
something wrong with them, something that needs to be fixed. They must feel bad and blame 
themselves for this failure. 

6. This, dear ones, is an example of confusion. You have not done anything wrong by looking at 
the world honestly. You did not cause the fire or the damaging tornado or make someone rob 
the bank or fight in a war. These things have nothing to do with you. Look at them. See them 
for what they truly are, products of the ego, and show a different way of being in the world, a 
way of love and not a way of fear. 

7. This week, I have an assignment for everyone reading this. Let go. Let go of all your 
preconceived ideas. Let go of beliefs. Be free and clear now. Christ is simple. Ego is confusing 
and confused. 
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8. Talk to me, my loves. Tell me what you want to discuss in the upcoming weeks. We will create 
‘The Flowering of Christ’ together as one. I don’t have all the answers, but I do have a unique 
perspective, so we will make a great team. 

9. In love deeply, 
Mother Mary 

End Time: 5:50 am 
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